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I have pulled out the key points that I think you will find useful at this present time. It is very clear that the way the school will need to operate is completely different to the way that it has been operating to date.

The rationale behind how the schools will operate is heavily based on ensuring effective infection protection and control. In order to do this schools, need to do the following:

Class Size and Organisation for Older Children

1. This should be no more than 15

2. The same teacher/LSA should work with the same group of children

3. This group cannot mix with other groups within the setting

4. Learning environments should be adapted to ensure effective cleaning (i.e. remove all unnecessary items, soft furnishing etc.

5. Where possible children should remain seated, 2 metres apart with own resources etc.

6. Social distancing should be observed in class and at play

7. Rooms should be well ventilated

8. Lessons outside where possible

Class Size and Organisation for Younger Children

1. This should be no more than 15

2. The same teacher/LSA should work with the same group of children

3. This group cannot mix with other groups within the setting

4. Learning environments should be adapted to ensure effective cleaning (i.e. remove all unnecessary items, soft furnishing etc. Soft toys and toys that are hard to clean should be put away

5. Apply social distancing wherever possible

6. Rooms should be well ventilated

7. Lessons outside where possible. In both cases timetables and lesson plans will need to take into account reduced options for resources and the children’s abilities to work effectively in this situation.

School Day Organisation

1. Different groups of children will be timetabled to arrive and leave school at different times.

2. Specific locations will be given; parents will not access the school grounds.

3. Break times and lunchtimes will be staggered (all shared equipment e.g. lunch tables sanitised between use.

4. Children will not be able to move around the school independently and toilet trips will need to be managed on an individual basis

5. Staff will not be able to interact with staff who are with a separate group. Breaks and Lunchtimes will be staggered.

How we will ensure effective infection protection and control

1. No one displaying symptoms in school

2. Cleaning hands more often than usual, (on entry to school etc.)

3. Ensuring good respiratory hygiene

4. Frequently cleaning surfaces, light switches, door handles etc.

5. Children will not be required to have their temperature taken

There is no requirement to wear face coverings, gloves etc. children are not encouraged to do this due to the fact that incorrect usage could spread infection rather than minimise it. However, individuals wishing to do so are entirely welcome to and are responsible for ensuring it is used correctly. At present this is my feeling, everyone should do what they feel comfortable doing regarding PPE.

I completely understand that you may have a lot of questions about how this will work in school. Over the next few days we will be continuing to form and put in to place the measures that we need to. I know that you and your families may have many reservations and concerns and I want to reassure you that I take the safety of each child and member of staff to be of paramount importance. This is a serious situation and I will ensure that all the correct guidance and measures are taken and rigorously adhered to.

Mr PJG Macey


